The Wilsonville Town Council met Monday, January 03, 2022, in the Council Chamber Room at the Wilsonville Town Hall. The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P. M. by Mayor Ricky Morris.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Councilman Blake Ray.

Councilman Ray led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The following council members answered roll call: Richard Atchison, Don Belcher, Mavis Cohill, Lauren Kennamer, Larry Lowe, Blake Ray, Melissa Rosetta.

The minutes of the December 20, 2021, regular council meeting (mailed to the council members before this meeting) were reviewed. Larry Lowe made a motion to approve the minutes, as presented; Don Belcher seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Don Belcher, yes; Mavis Cohill, yes; Lauren Kennamer, yes; Larry Lowe, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Councilwoman Lauren Kennamer presented the December, 2021, Treasurer's report as follows:

GENERAL FUND Total Income: \$89,459.00

Total Expense: \$86,508.28
Net Income: \$ 2,950.72

Total Liquid Assets: \$2,068,163.03

WATER WORKS Total Income: \$44,002.81

Total Expense: \$41,077.01 Net Income: \$ 2,925.80

Total Liquid Assets: \$954,321.23

Checks were examined by the council members immediately prior to the meeting. Larry Lowe made a motion to approve the checks for mailing; Blake Ray seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Don Belcher, yes; Mavis Cohill, yes; Lauren Kennamer, yes; Larry Lowe, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Brian Mitchell, Safe T Shelter representative, was unable to be here due to weather issues. He lives in North Alabama and the roads are icy at the moment. He will be at the January 24 meeting.

Larry Lowe stated there are numerous posts on Face Book complaining about how town money is being spent.

The storm shelter will have to be bid and we need to look into the bid process.

Councilwoman Cohill asked if there are any rough estimates on the cost of the storm shelter. Larry Lowe stated some are standard size and some are custom built. Blake Ray stated the standard size holds between one-hundred-twenty and one-hundred-fifty people. Shelters can be joined together for larger capacity. Blake Ray stated we are probably talking about \$100,000.00. Richard Atchison said the price will depend on the options chosen.

Mayor/Council Comment

Mayor Morris said there were three-hundred-eighty-one families who received food from the Food Bank in December.

The mayor thanked the employees who helped with water breaks during the holidays.

Blake Ray stated there is a girls' softball team sign-up, for ages six to twelve, scheduled for Saturday, January 15, from 9:00 A. M. until 2:00 P. M., here in the Council Chamber Room, Wilsonville Town Hall.

Larry Lowe asked if Danny and Tim have looked at the door situation at the old Revis Building. They have not. Richard Atchison said he and Roger Perry have looked at the situation and the track is warped.

Blake Ray said the replacement of mulch around the playground equipment at Oak Meadow Park will begin January 6. It will take one day to remove the old mulch and one day to install the new mulch.

Melissa Rosetta stated the Civitan portable sign is lighted and could be used to advertise events, if needed.

Wayne Morris asked for suggestions for places in Wilsonville to make pictures to go on the website. He has a drone and can make aerial photos. He would like to update the website. Richard Atchison asked is the Committee/Board list has been updated on the site, and it has.

There being no further business to come before the council, Richard Atchison made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Don Belcher seconded. The motion received unanimous approval.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:43 P. M.	
Ricky Morris, Mayor	
 Attest	